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        10th February 2010

Lagan College Experience ‘Wonder’ of NI Water’s Sewerage System 

To mark Engineers Week, organised by the Institution of Engineers, Ireland, NI Water opened the Wastewater Heritage Centre at Duncrue Street to school children from Lagan College, Belfast, on Tuesday 9th February.
Pupils were given an insight into how developments in the field of engineering have impacted on the city’s sewerage network, by comparing what the system was like in the Victorian era to how it currently appears.

The importance of the £100 million Belfast Sewers Project was also outlined. Completed in early 2010, the project involved the construction of a new tunnel which is four meters in diameter and stretches for 9.4 kilometres, coupled with the construction of new sewers, storm water tanks and the repair of 500 existing sewers. 

NI Water’s Environmental Education Manager, Jane Jackson, explains the importance of young people learning about the project:

“NI Water takes its responsibility to educate young people on the vital role water plays in our daily lives very seriously. By bringing pupils to the Wastewater Treatment Works, they can actually see the steps involved in the sewage cleaning process and understand exactly what happens after they flush. It also draws attention to the monumental Belfast Sewers Project which took place right underneath their feet.

Jane adds: “The Heritage Centre is a wonderful resource which offers visitors historical background, scientific information on the various processes involved in wastewater treatment and an overview of associated environmental factors.  We’re delighted with the positive feedback from schools who have visited to date.” 

The Belfast Sewers Project is one of the most significant infrastructure projects ever to be carried out in Belfast.  It will not only benefit residents both young and old, but also businesses and the wider environment. 

NI Water is delighted to be able to increase local school children’s understanding of the engineering processes that have brought the plans to life. Morgan Farrans were the main contractor for this major investment, alongside NI Water’s appointed Project Managers, Atkins.

Ends//..                       


NOTES TO EDITORS

For further information, please contact Northern Ireland Water press office on 028 9035 7695 or 028 9035 4710 or email press.office@niwater.com
1. More information about H2O and the Wonderful World of Water can be found on www.niwater.com <http://www.niwater.com/> 
2. NI Water’s education programme is delivered by experienced Education Officers, and is tailored to the Northern Ireland Curriculum.  
3. NI Water also has a waterbus which is a regular feature of the Educational Programme, a mobile classroom on a true scale double decker bus. 
4. The waterbus is a long term investment by NI Water in educational development for the local community.  
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